

City of Longview

1525 Broadway Longview, WA 98632 www.ci.longview.wa.us

Minutes - Final

City Council

Mayor Don Jensen
Council Member Ken Botero
Council Member Chet Makinster
Council Member Steve Moon
Council Member Scott Vydra
Mayor Pro Tem Michael Wallin
Council Member MaryAlice Wallis

Thursday, October 4, 2018

6:00 PM

2nd Floor, City Hall

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, in accordance with RCW Chapter 42.30, that the City Council of the City of Longview, Washington, will conduct a workshop session in the Longview City Hall Council Chamber, 1525 Broadway, Longview, on Thursday, October 4th, at 6:00 p.m. The topics of discussion follow. Final disposition shall be taken on no other matter.

Longview City Hall is accessible for persons with disabilities. Special equipment to assist the hearing impaired is also available. Please contact the City Executive Offices at 360.442.5004 at least forty-eight (48) hours in advance if you require special accommodations to attend the meeting.

1. CALL TO ORDER

Mayor Jensen called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

2. ROLL CALL

Present: 7 - Mayor Don Jensen, Council Member Botero, Mayor Pro Tem Wallin,
Council Member Vydra, Council Member Wallis, Council Member Makinster
and Council Member Moon

STAFF PRESENT

City Manager Kurt Sacha; City Clerk Kaylee Cody; & Parks & Recreation Director Jen Wills.

Guest: Russ Olsen, MPA - The Valley Golf Academy

3. WORKSHOP

18-5608 MINT VALLEY GOLF COURSE - CITY MANAGEMENT MODEL FUTURE FORECAST

COUNCIL STRATEGIC INITIATIVE ADDRESSED:

Continue effective financial management
Address Quality of Place Issues
Strengthen Economic Conditions & Create New Opportunities

CITY ATTORNEY REVIEW: N/A

SUMMARY STATEMENT:

In February 2018, City staff gave a presentation of the Mint Valley Golf Course Financial Review. At that time, staff asked to explore alternative management options that would be more financial beneficial than the current agreement between the City and the concessionaire. The direction at the workshop was to have staff begin exploring taking over the full management of the golf course.

The City contracted with the Valley Golf Academy, LLC to perform a review of the City's municipal golf course and create a forecast budget based upon 2013 - 2017 actuals (with consideration of 2018 trends) for revenue and expense budget goals.

Activities included during the review included: statistical analysis, a series of meetings with the Director, a series of visits/inspections of Mint Valley Golf Course, meetings with key potential vendors and parting golf organizations, visits to the area's competing public golf facilities, and a public meeting to again an understanding of the market dynamics that help shape operating results at Mint Valley Golf Course.

The report is based upon the observations and data provided to the Valley Golf Academy, LLC. Recommendations are based upon the knowledge and experience of the Valley Golf Academy, LLC, from operating similar courses to Mint Valley. Financials provided for the purposes of this analysis are based upon historical performance of the property under a different management structure. The projections provided are estimates, revenue and expense projections are based upon a number of external and internal factors. Under the proposed City Management Model structure, if the course is not meeting the revenue projections, expenses would be evaluated and reduced in order to balance the operating budget.

The workshop will highlight the financial analysis of the report including initial investment, operating costs of the pro shop and restaurant, and ways to implement programs and measured strategic planning to ensure the success of the community asset.

RECOMMENDED ACTION:

Motion to move forward with the City of Longview taking over full operating management of the Mint Valley Golf Course.

STAFF CONTACT:

Jennifer Wills, Parks and Recreation Director

<u>Attachments:</u> October 4 - Golf Workshop Presentation

Mint Valley Review and Forecast Report

Appendix A - MVGC Golf Pro Agreement

Appendix B - History of Revenue 2013 - 2017

<u>Appendix C - Propsed Budget-Expenditure 2019 - 2020</u>

Appendix D - Staffing Model

Appendix E - Golf Course Quality Assessment

Parks & Recreation Director Jen Wills and Russ Olsen (Valley Golf Academy) presented.

Constituents were invited to speak:

Jim Consbruck of Longview expressed his concerns about the proposed transition.

Maria Claypool of Longview expressed her concerns about the proposed transition.

Janet Mansfield, city unknown, expressed her concerns about the proposed transition.

Mark, surname and city unknown, expressed his concerns about the proposed transition.

Chris Cogburn, city unknown, expressed his concerns about the proposed transition.

Joel Rupley of Longview expressed his concerns about the proposed transition.

Larry Wilguson of Longview expressed his concerns about the proposed transition.

Catherine Higgins of Longview expressed her concerns about the proposed transition.

Mark McCrady of Longview expressed his concerns about the proposed transition.

A motion was made by Council Member Chet Makinster, seconded by Council Member MaryAlice Wallis, to move forward with the City of Longview taking over full operating management of the Mint Valley Golf Course (including a \$150,000 loan from the general fund), and directing that by Thursday, October 25th, the City Manager and the Parks & Recreation Department will present a transition plan to Council. The motion passed unanimously.

4. ADJOURNMENT

The workshop adjourned at 7:23 p.m. The next scheduled regular meeting of the Council is October 11, 2018.

Kaylee L. Co City Clerk	dy	
Approved:		
_	Mayor	

NEXT REGULAR COUNCIL MEETINGS: THURSDAY, OCTOBER 11, 2018 - 7:00 P.M. THURSDAY, OCTOBER 25, 2018 - 7:00 P.M.

NEXT SPECIAL COUNCIL MEETINGS: THURSDAY, OCTOBER 6, 2018 - 8:30 A.M. BUDGET WORKSHOP